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OHANA seeks to inform, empower and nurture 
by allowing a space to express, give voice and 
feed the spirit of the University of Dayton 
Community 
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Letter from the Director  
In this first edition of the newsletter for 2014, I want to wish all of the students the very best as 
they work towards their goals for this new semester.  Each new year and semester brings 
opportunities to reflect on the past and future!   
 
Now is the time to think about the habits and actions you want to continue and those that you 
want to change.  As you think about any changes that you want to make, reflect on the 
individuals who can be of help.  Often times, other people (e.g., faculty, staff, peers, family 
members) can help us think about the adjustments that we can make and connect us with 
different resources.  UD has a community of people who are here to assist - whether you are 
starting your job search, thinking about how to approach a class that may be difficult, 
determining a major, or exploring other opportunities (e.g., study abroad, getting involved on 
campus).  Feel free to start with an OMA staff member!  We will make sure that you get 
connected with a variety of resources.      
 
Each one of us at UD is indeed a part of A Diverse Community of Scholars Achieving Excellence!  
The OMA vision statement has multiple meanings.  We are reminded that the UD community 
consists of diverse individuals who are achieving excellence!  Each of us may not equate our 
accomplishments with excellence, but I think we should celebrate small and large victories.  
Our definitions of excellence will likely vary, but all of these steps are getting us a step closer to 
achieving important personal goals.  What does it mean to you to 
be a part of a diverse community of scholars that is achieving 
excellence?   
 
In this edition of the newsletter, we are proud to announce the 
inaugural recipients of the Mona Guerrier Fallen Endowed 
Scholarship for the Office of Multicultural Affairs at the University 
of Dayton.  We are also sharing information regarding a few other 
students who have received scholarship dollars from OMA as a 
result of gifts from alumni donors.  Our gratitude for Mr. Destry 
Fallen ô86, who started the endowed scholarship in honor of his 
wife, and all donors cannot be fully communicated.  Your gifts 
have helped students to achieve their goals, and for that, we are 
forever grateful.  Congratulations to the students!      
 
Best wishes in the new year! Please contact an OMA staff member 
if we can be of help!    
 
Take care, 
 
Patty Alvarez, Ph.D. 
Assistant Dean of Students/Director of Multicultural Affairs 

Letter from the Director 2 

Fallen OMA 3 

Student Engagement 
Assistants 

4 

Letter from the Editor 5 

Speak Up Flyers 6 

COLC 7 

Student Support 8 

MLK Review 8 

Academic Success 9 

PEERS and Heritage 
Month Reports 

10 

Black History Month 11 

MLK  Review in 
Pictures 

12 

  

Inside this issue: 



Page 3 VOLUME 6,  ISSUE 3 

Mona Guerrier Fallen Endowed Scholarship 

for the Office of Multicultural Affairs  

Congratulations to the five inaugural recipients of the Mona Guerrier Fallen Endowed Scholarship for the Office of 
Multicultural Affairs at the University of Dayton!    
 
In August 2013, Mr. Destry Fallen ó86 established an endowed scholarship in recognition of his wife, Mona Guerrier 
Fallen ó91, who passed away in March 2013 at the age of 47.  Mrs. Guerrier Fallen made many contributions to the 
campus as an undergraduate student and had a distinguished professional career as an Assistant United States Attor-
ney for over 13 years.  She was a role model for many, including her daughter, Sydney.         
 
Mona Guerrier Fallen's legacy will be felt through the following inaugural scholarship recipients (All scholars pictured in 
order to the right): 

 
 
Each of the students received a $1000 scholarship.  The generosity of Destry Fallen and all of the individuals who con-
tributed to the scholarship is deeply appreciated.  Due to requirements associated with the endowed scholarship, only 
one student will be selected for 2014-2015.  A call for applications will be sent to students in the next couple of weeks.    
     
Due to the generosity of other alumni and donors, OMA was able to award three additional students a $1,000 scholarship 
and offer book assistance to 20 students during the 2013-2014 academic year.  The following students also received a 
$1000 scholarship:   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to all of the students!  And a big THANK YOU to all of the donors!   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mona Guerrier Fallen Endowed Scholarship for the Office of Multicultural Affairs Selection  
Committee  
 
Patty Alvarez, Ph.D., Assistant Dean of Students/Director of Multicultural Affairs 
Racqueal Gamble, Assistant Director, Flyers First-Office of Enrollment Services 
Rev. LaKendra Hardware, Ph.D., Campus Minister for Interdenominational Ministry 
Tom Morgan, Ph.D., Associate Professor, English Department  
Brittany Philbert, Area Coordinator, Marycrest Complex 

    Year Major Hometown 

Nicolas Esparza Sophomore Chemical Engineering Chicago, IL 

Alexander Gaskins Senior Civil Engineering Springfield, OH 

Trenton Graham Sophomore Sport Management Los Angeles, CA 

Tiara Jackson Sophomore Operations & Supply Management Rochester, NY 

Kiera Wheeler Junior Biology Dayton, OH 

Dr. Patty Alvarez, Ph.D., assistant dean/director 

    Year Major Hometown 

Gabriel Lopez First Year Discovery Business Bayamon, PR 

Ashley Okokhere Junior Pre- Physical Therapy Sugarland, TX 

Shaquille Tensley Junior Mechanical Engineering Visalia, CA 
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OMA Student Engagement Assistants  
Hello everyone!  I hope that everyoneôs semester is off to a good start.  The Student Spotlight Board 
is up and running! If you feel like someone should be featured in this biweekly event let me know 
by email at cabreray1@udayton.edu or just find me at the office.  We are also doing the Student 
Recognition board in the OMA Lounge.  This has been a total success and I really appreciate the 
lovely messages that have been written for students, faculty, and staff.  As always, keep supporting 
the SEA events and have a wonderful semester! 

 

Greeting my fellow students, 

Midtermôs week is here and I hope you all are preparing well for those midterms.  Just know that 
midterms are a sign that we are almost done with the semester!  With that being said, I would like to 
present you with an exciting leadership opportunity for you and your peers.  Saturday, March 1, 
2014, from 9:00am ï 2:30pm is the 18th Annual Colors of Leadership Conference (COLC) held 
directly on campus in Kennedy Union Ballroom.  The purpose of COLC is to inform and motivate 
diverse collegians - those new faces of leadership - to achieve their full leadership poten-
tial.  Participants will be challenged to develop and explore leadership skills and fulfill the tenants of 
responsible leadership.  This year we have a wonderful president from Lincoln University in Mis-
souri that will be speaking to students about his personal leadership abilities and how driven he was 
to be the president of a university.  REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!  To register for the confer-
ence, go to oma.udayton.edu and look for Colors of Leadership underneath the Leadership 
tab.   The cost for University of Dayton students, faculty and staff is $10 but there are scholarships 
available for students.  The scholarship form is also on the registration website.  I encourage every-
body to attend the conference because you gain skills and qualities to better form your leadership 
type.  If you have any questions feel free to contact me via email at madryc1@udayton.edu or phone 
at 937-229-3634.  Looking forward to see you all at the conference! 

I hope you finished the fall semester strong and are off to an even better start this semester! February 
has been an action-packed month! The first REAL Topics of the semester focused on reverse-racism; 
students, faculty and staff examined racism in both the historical context and in modern day form, 
ultimately discussing the existence/nonexistence of reverse-racism.  The next REAL Topics will be 
hosted in March and will relate to women in honor of Womenôs History Month-stay tuned for de-
tails! Thank you for your continued support and know that you can always voice your suggestions 
for future programming, we are here for you!    

 
 

Hello Flyers, 

Happy Black History Month to you all and I hope that the semester and the weather are treating you 
well. This month Brother 2 Brother and Sister to Sister came together in ñThe Friend Zoneò to dis-
cuss relationships and misconceptions between men and women. If you missed it, you missed out! 
Be on the look out for the next Brother 2 Brother event, and good luck on mid-terms in March. 

 

aƛǊŀŎƭŜ wŜŀǎƻƴ 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ 9ƴƎŀƎŜπ

mailto:cabreray1@udayton.edu
http://oma.udayton.edu/
mailto:madryc1@udayton.edu
tel:937-229-3634
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The OHANA newsletter is looking for talented young writers to join the team for the 2013-14 school year. If you enjoy 
writing about multicultural issues and are willing to share that eagerness with the UD community, this may be the posi-
tion for you. The OHANA staff writer position is a volunteer opportunity that you can utilize to develop your portfolio 
and learn valuable skills to use in the future. If you are interested in writing for OHANA for the 2013-14 school year, 
please contact Daria Graham at dgraham1@udayton.edu.  

  

February, 28 days filled with love, history and many, many, many UD events! Con-
gratulations to all my first years who have successfully transitioned to their second 
semester! You are half way done through your first year at the University of Dayton, 
keep going! I know you can do it.  

 

February is my favorite month. Not only because of the huge amount of chocolate I 
receive from my Valentine, but because of the events sponsored by the Office of Mul-
ticultural Affairs and I Love UD month. These events are specifically tailored for 28 
days full of entertainment. This month has been jam packed for amazing things to 
participate in! Some of the events include the Friends of Africa Reception, Ask Dr. 
Dan, and a trip to the Freedom Center! You do not want to miss out.  

 

Make sure to stay updated! In this issue, some of these events are highlighted including more information about 
what is coming up!  

Stay Fly, Flyers! 

Letter from the Editor  
Kwynn Townsend Riley, sophomore, editor 

events, scholarships, 
research, and student 

employment opportunities 

OMA 

Porches 

FREE  

News in Spanish 
Spanish papers will now be delivered to 
Alumni Hall/OMA, Kennedy Union, 

and the Center for International 
Programs each week on Thursday or 

Friday.  

Now Available  
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Speak Up Flyers  
Kwynn Townsend Riley, sophomore, editor 

Tuesday, Feburary 11 at 7pm in Sears Recital Hall was the time for University of Dayton students to speak up. 
Students had the opportunity to ask the president of UD 
any question wandering in our collegiate minds. We de-
serve to know what St. Patrickôs Day will be like after the 
incident last year. We deserve to know why classes arenôt 
cancelled when campus looks like the town in the Disney 
movie ñFrozen.ò  We need to know why things are happen-
ing on our campus without the voice of the students being 
equally represented. It was time to step up and speak to Dr. 
Dan, my fellow flyers. It was time to get the answers we de-
serve.  

 

There are too many situations that have happened on cam-
pus, that I as a student, feel as if we were left out of when decisions were made. Although the wound is still 
healing, the Coke to Pepsi switch was made without consideration for the student population. There were no 
surveys, emails, tweets, or articles that let the students know why there was going to be a change, at least to my 
knowledge. Personally, I felt disregarded. Everyone says college is what you make it, so I am choosing to make 
mine, and asked for some degree of change to happen, however that might play out. There would be no Univer-
sity of Dayton without us. This school exists for us and is made in large part by us. Itôs time to ask the awkward 
and uncomfortable questions that probe the situation at hand.  

 

Compared to previous generations, we are growing up in a culture that 
takes action by way of Facebook and Twitter instead of approaching the is-
sue face-to-face with those responsible.  We would rather rant in tweets, In-
stagram posts, and to each other instead of taking a step to the person who 
can actually help impact things. If you care about our campus at all you 
wouldôve attended the event Tuesday night. Otherwise, how would you ex-
pect anyone of true importance to hear your opinion, concern and prob-
lems with issues on campus? How do you expect the president to care about 
your views if you didnôt even express them on the night he was willing to 
listen? Tuesday was the night to prove you wanted change. I had my own list 
of questions lined up to ask your president. The two things that were defi-
nitely on my mind were the annual event ñI Love UDò that deviates atten-
tion from Black History Month and the dropping rate of African American 
students being enrolled at this school.  

 

Things donôt change if questions arenôt raised that challenge the status quo. Speak up, Flyers. 



Page 7 VOLUME 6,  ISSUE 3 


